SOUTHERN MANATEE FIRE RESCUE DISTRICT

Interoffice Memorandum

TO: The Southern Manatee Board of Fire Commissioners
FROM: Brian Gorsk!‘ire Chief
RE: Chief’s Report

DATE: August 20, 2020

July 16* — August 13th, 2020 - Our recently 6 State Certified Paramedic’s
finished the Paramedic Bridge class that Captain Thayer taught and I was able
to get these six (6) scheduled to ride their precepting time at Sarasota County
Fire Department and back into the Patient Simulation Lab at Suncoast Technical
College for scenario testing. All of them are completed with this program and
now working with Dr. Nonell in getting them ready for his final scenarios testing.
We are still looking at the end of August or first of September to put our 2nd ALS
Engine in service (Engine 341).

July 21st, 2020 - We successfully conducted our in-house first Advanced Life
Support Class for all our Paramedics to get them all on the same renewal date
going forward. Additionally, I was able to get Captain Thayer and Lieutenant
Anderson to Instructor level by monitoring them while they taught some of this
class as well as monitoring them during the testing portion. Both did a great job
and now we have a total of 4 ACLS Instructors. American Heart Association
allowed me to run this class in-house which saved the District thousands of
dollars and the only cost is the $7.50 per eCard.

July 2274, 2020 - Completed another Narcan grant for all the Fire District’s in
Manatee County and was approved. On August 11, I received 150 doses of
Narcan and have begun getting this out to all Fire District’s that need it. Cedar
Hammock and Southern Manatee are still the biggest users of Narcan with
Trailer Estates only used this medication 1 time in 3 years. We have been notified
of a new type of drug which is a mixture of heroin, fentanyl and cocaine that was
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